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Hamden-Medford Site 
For 2022 Baltimore Mayor's 
Christmas Parade

By Nick Prevas, Vice President
Chesapeake Region, AACA

  The day broke clear and sunny. Not too cold. 
A perfect day for a parade. And parade we did! 
  Chesapeake Region members fielded ten ve-
hicles, covering a wide span of years from 1947 
to 1972, and a wide variety of types from a large 
1949 International Harvester dump truck to a 
1966 Chevrolet Corvette Stingray roadster. See 
the list of vehicles, members and guests, inside. 
As scheduled, our club rolled out at 1 pm, 
proceeding south on Falls Road, then left 
onto 36th Street, ending just east of Ro-
land Avenue. 
  The crowd was one of the biggest ever and 
was very enthusiastic. Based on the cheers 
and thumbs-up, Chesapeake Region's perfor-
mance was a big hit. 
  The on again-off again parade under a 
threat of cancellation due to a shortage of po-
lice, the city was finally able to muster a vari-
ety of law enforcement officers from around 
the area. Chesapeake Region ensured that 
they were warmly thanked, cheered, and sa-
luted by grateful members. It’s fair to say a good 
time was had by all. 
  We hope you can join us next year!

  The popular Frederick Douglas High School marching band made a sol-
id appearance with a great sound and precision marching.

  Chesapeake Region's Activity Director, Phil Hack leads a long contin-
gent of emergency vehicles in his recently restored 1949 International Har-
vester dump truck in the 2022 Baltimore Mayor's Christmas parade.
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New Years Art provided by Royalty free public domain images 
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  In the 2022 November/December edition of Antique Automobile 
magazine which is mostly a tribute to Chris Ritter. Chris was tragically 
killed in a bizarre accident, one week before the beginning of the East-
ern Fall meet in Hershey, Pennsylvania.
  The personally written tributes are from Matthew Hocker, Acting Di-

rector; Spencer Paterick, Buick Heritage Archive 
Curator, and Amoi Goldman, Reference Librarian 
and Outreach Coordinator.
  In the tributes by Chris Ritter's colleagues 
you can feel their pain and sadness at losing 
such an important member at 800 West Her-
shey Park Drive. Chris Ritter was a man of 
many endeavors. It goes without saying Chris 
was deeply steeped in library science. You 
might call him a librarian's librarian. This 
was a good thing because he was in charge of 

the largest repository of automobile information in the world! 
However, he also had other varied interests including aircraft and 
flying. He was a licensed pilot. He also restored vintage aircraft. 
  Chris was heavily involved with the antique automobile hobby. He 
had several vehicles including a 1937 Buick coupe, 1937 Oldsmobile 
two-door sedan that he purchased from AACA Chief Executive Officer, 
Steve Moskowitz. Also in the mix: an early model of a Chevrolet S-10 
pickup and for his family, a 1976 GMC Eleganza II motorhome.
  The 1939 Oldsmobile two-door sedan was large enough for him 
to haul the entire family around, his wife Tamara and two chil-
dren, Pierce and Case. Both boys named after automobiles. Chris 
had a tattoo on each forearm of the logo of each of those vehicles,.
Of course his family was number one when it came down to how 
much time he spent doing any of his hobbies. Chris learned how 
to play the guitar, apparently largely self-taught. He also made a 
guitar by hand! He took a course in Japanese Bonsai on how to 
grow, care for and trim tiny Japanese trees. It is apparent Chris 
had many divergent hobbies. 
  Chris was also an avid golfer, it was a bizarre accident on a golf 
course that took Chris's life when a large tree branch fell on him. 
It was not caused by lightning. 
  All the tributes by his colleagues and especially the one written 
from the heart by Chief Executive officer, Steve Moskowitz were 
very touching and personal. I urge everyone reading this piece to 
pick up your Antique Automobile magazine if you haven't already 
and read those tributes to a wonderful gentleman who was taken
way too soon.--Bill Wurzell, Editor

Tributes to Chris Ritter... Earl D. Beauchamp Former 
President Of Chesapeake Region
  Earl D. Beauchamp of Florida, passed away on October 7, 2022, 
he was 83. Earl was President of Chesapeake Region twice, for two 
non-consecutive terms, 1965 and 1976.
  I first met Earl at the 2015 National Meeting in Philadelphia, at the 
Saturday evening banquet in the hotel's main ballroom. Also seated at 

our table was Chesapeake Region President, 
Paula Ruby and her husband Gary Ruby, Sr., 
Harold 'Buzz' and Barbara Diehl. Buzz and I 
were present to receive awards for Master Web-
master and Master Editor, respectively.
  Earl and his wife were also seated at our ta-
ble, perhaps because he was a past president 
of Chesapeake Region. After introductions, I 
learned that member Beauchamp was also a 
former editor of The Chesapeake Bulletin. I 
had a very recent copy of the Bulletin with me 
and I passed it over to Earl. He was very im-
pressed and said that it was a far cry from what 

he use to output. During his term as Editor, there were no 'emailed' cop-
ies. Every member received a black and white edition in the U. S. mail. 
I spoke to Earl at every National Meeting since 2015 except last year's 
held in Gettysburg, Pa.
  During our discussion, Earl inquired about some members of Ches-
apeake Region including Francis and Margaret Werneth. At that time 
Francis was still program director and of course Margaret was Sunshine 
reporter. Earl was glad to hear they were still active. Over the years I 
had conversations with Earl at the annual banquets and in the hospital-
ity rooms. He was a very knowledgeable gentleman especially on Buick 
automobiles.--Bill Wurzell, Editor

The following text is reprinted from Antique Automobile.
  Earl was born on October 19, 1938 in Washington D.C. but grew up in 
Arlington, Virginia. He was in the first graduating class from Wakefield High 
School in 1956. Earl went to work right out of high school at the age of 17 for 
the United States Department of Defense, where he stayed for 37 years with 
top secret clearance. When his job was moved from Arlington Hall in Vir-
ginia to Ft. Meade, Maryland, in 1961, he moved to Glen Burnie, Maryland.
  Earl married Julia 'Judy' E. Smallwood in 1959. Earl had a lifelong
love for antique cars. He and Judy joined AACA in 1961. He was an 
active member and attended virtually all the AACA annual conventions 
in Philadelphia through the years. 
  After retiring from his job at the age of 53, he moved to Montross, 
Virginia, and became active on the national level. He was elected to the 
AACA Board of Directors, which he served on for 15 years, as well as 
serving as AACA National President in 2004.
  Earl helped form the Northern Neck Region in Virginia, and was 
its newsletter editor for many years. On a national level, he chaired a 
committee that wrote the Newsletter Editors Manual, authored many 
articles for ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE and other publications, helped 
convinced the AACA Board to allow vehicles 25 years and older to par-
ticipate in AACA events, convinced the Board to do a trial run of the 
Sentimental Tour which became a bi-annual National Tour that includes 
vehicles from 1928 through 1958. Now one of the most successful tours 
in the club, Earl considered this his finest accomplishment.
  Earl was known for his candor and straight-forward approach. Many 
learned to not even try to change his opinion on whatever he thought about 
anything, others found that he was approachable as long as you presented 
a good argument. He was one of a kind but was respected and appreciated 
more than he would ever realize. Few people have accomplished anywhere 
near what Earl has for the antique car hobby and AACA. He still owned his 
beloved 1939 Buick Special that he and Julia acquired in 1962.
  Left to cherish his memory are his loving wife of 63 years, Judy; 
daughters Virginia Finn and Ruth Delaney; and granddaughter Rebec-
ca Delaney.
 

  Jay Leno was working in his Los Angles garage on November 7th when 
a freak accident occoured. Mr. Leno was underneath a car with a clogged 
fuel line. The former late night talk show host was suddenly sprayed with 
gasoline. There must have been an open flame nearby that ignited the 
gasoline fumes. Jay reeived third degree burns on his face and hands.
  Mr. Leno was rushed to a nearby hospital and treated for burns. Much 
of his treatment consisted of being enclosed in a Hyperbaric chamber.
  Breathing normal air the lungs collect about 21 per cent oxygen. When 
being treated in a Hyperbaric chamber patients breath 100 per cent pure 
oxygen. The air pressure in the chamber is higher than normal air pres-
sure. The increased air pressure helps the lungs collect more oxygen. The 
100 per cent pure oxygen also helps burn injuries heal much faster. 
  For many years, ocean going vessels that employed deep sea and 
SCUBA divers had a Hyperbaric chamber on board. This unit was 
life-saving if a diver did not successfully raise from the depths in the 
proper protocol, a few hours in the Hyperbaric chamber will save the 
diver from getting the 'bends' which can be fatal. 

Jay Leno Released After 10 
Days Treatment For Burns 
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Photos from the 2022 Baltimore Mayor's Christmas Parade

Frosty The Snowman

  Blaine Anthanel Brown, Sr. ,  68, of Westminster passed 
away unexpectedly on Monday, December 5, 2022 at Carroll 
Hospital Center. Born June 25, 1954 in Maryland, he was 
the son of the late Louis "Turtle" Carroll  Brown, Sr.  and Jane 
(Wards) Brown, and stepson of Beatrice Biggus of Westmin-
ster.  Blaine was the loving husband of Jeanette Brown, his 
wife of 33 years.  Blaine graduated from Westminster High 
School,  class of 1972. He was a veteran of the United States 
Army. He worked at various companies throughout the 
years including Black & Decker as a line worker, manager 
for Goodyear, and Congoleum as a manager, until  his retire-
ment. He was a member of the Westminster Moose Lodge, 
VFW Mollevil le Farm Post #467, American Legion Carroll 
Post #31, and Westminster Fire Engine and Hose Co. #1. 
  Blaine  was  an avid  Pittsburgh Steelers  fan and loved 
going to  car  shows.  He was  a  wel l -known DJ and en-
joyed s inging karaoke.  He enjoyed having breakfast  with 
the  guys .  He was  ver y  fond of  his  fur  babies ,  especia l-
ly  "Pr incess"  Sur viv ing him in addit ion to  his  wife  and 
stepmother  are  chi ldren Blair  Lee  Brown,  Blaine  Brown, 
Jr. ,  Br yan Dorsey,  and Shyra  Echols .  He a lso  leaves  s ib-
l ings  Charles  Biggus ,  s isters  Helen Brown,  Cher ie  Brown, 
Cher y l  Gibson,  Anita  Biggus ,  Credel la  B owman;  broth-
er- in- law James B owman;  9  grandchi ldren;  count less  ex-
tended fami ly  members  and f r iends .  In  addit ion to  his 
parents ,  he  was  predeceased by brother  Louis  "Bubbles" 

Chesapeake Region member: 
Blaine A. Brown, Jr., Westminister, Maryland

Brown and L arr y  Brown;  and s ister- in- law Tonya Brown; 
and grandson Cameron Dorsey.  The fami ly  wi l l  receive 
f r iends  on Saturday,  December  17,  2022 f rom 4 to  8pm at 
Pr itts  Funera l  Home & Chapel .  The funera l  ser v ices  wi l l 
be  held  Sunday,  December  18,  2022 at  3pm at  Westmin-
ster  Fire  Engine and Hose  C o.  #1 ,  28  John St . ,  Westmin-
ster.  Interment  wi l l  be  pr ivate .  Onl ine  condolences  may 
be  of fered to  the  fami ly.  In  l ieu of  f lowers  contr ibut ions 
may be  made to  the  Westminster  Fire  Engine and Hose 
C o.  #1  or  to  a  gofundme in  his  memor y https : / /www.go-
fundme.com/f/ in-memor y-of-blaine-brown.--Pr it ts  Fu-
neral  Home,  Westminster,  Mar yland.
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The President’s Message
From Tom Dawson

Hello Chesapeake Members!

Tom Dawson

WOW! What  a  g lor ious  end to  a  g lor ious  year!  The memories 
we 've  made wi l l  last  a  l i fe t ime.  The weather  wasn ' t  a lways  cooperat ive 
but  we managed to  prevai l  and have  successfu l  events ,  out ings ,  tours 
and,  most  important ly,  fe l lowships .  I  can ' t  remember  a  busier  year, 
thanks  to  a  most  dedicated Act iv ity  Director.  Thanks  Phi l !  Thanks  to 
a l l  my other  B oard Members  for  your  thoughts ,  decis ions ,  opinions , 

advise  and f r iendship.
 
  The year  end has  been equal ly  as  busy  with var ious  ac-
t iv it ies ,  parades ,  banquets  and most  rewarding,  char itable 
events .  Your  Club,  My Club,  Our Club has  made Christmas  a 
l i t t le  happier  for  a  whole  bunch of  k ids  and a  bit  sweeter  for 
our  incredible  ser vice  men and women.  These  are  the  things 
that  are  the  most  hear t  warming and the  k ind of  things  I 
would l ike  to  see  us  do more of  a l l  year  long,  not  just  at 
Chr istmas .  We are,  af ter  a l l ,  t ru ly  blessed.

  OK. . .enough preaching!  Rea l ly  looking for ward to  the  new year.  I 
want  to  thank Al  Z immermann and L arr y  Butcher  for  their  hard work 
and dedicat ion to  the  Club in  ser ving on the  B oard.  I  a lso  want  to 
thank Judy Dawson and Henr y Chauldron for  stepping up and f i l l ing 
those  two posit ions .  S o,  remember,  our  f i rst  three  meet ings ,  Januar y, 
Februar y  and March wi l l  be  held  at  the  same place,  Divinity  Lutheran, 
but  they wi l l  be  held  on the  second Saturday at  1 :30  P.M.  (Except  for 
March,  that  wi l l  be  on the  f i rst  Saturday due to  our  Swap Meet  on the 
11th) .  All  I  have  le f t  to  say  i s ,

Happy Ne w Year!
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NOTICE: Advertisements by members are free, subject to available space, if in the interest of the club and its 
members, i.e., antique (AACA defined) vehicles, parts, literature, memorabilia and automotive tools and equip-
ment. Free ads run for one month and must contain the name of a member. Business ads cost $45 annually 
for a nominal business card size space in TWELVE monthly issues. For ad submission or renewal, contact the 
Advertising Manager, Paula Ruby at: 410.239.3492 or email: paulaspackard@hotmail.com

Jack Anderson
-Certified Vehicle Appraiser-
Auto Appraisals MD, LLC

222 Ritterslea Court
Owings Mills, MD 21117

 
(410) 363.7088 (home office)
(410) 916.4278 (cell phone)

jack@autoappraisalsmd.com
www.autoappraisalsmd.com

Pipe Creek Trading Company
Sales of antique and classic cars

Car Repairs
Appraisals

3559 Old Taneytown Rd.
Taneytown, Md 21787

Tel: 410-756-1500
Email: cars@verizon.net

Steven B. Morgan
Agent/Broker

Ridgebrook Insurance Group
909 Ridgebrook Road, Suite 116

Sparks, MD 21152
Auto, Home, Business, Life Insurance

443-595-3100 X131 800-218-0098
www.ridgebrookins.com

8 Winter Ave 
Glen Rock, PA 17327
P: 717-428-1305
F: 717-235-4428

www.alprueittandsons@verizon.net

Driving Passion for Excellence

Kurzmanns Automotive Brokerage
Services

We can help sell your Classic, Exotic or Muscle Car

WITHOUT IT LEAVING
THE GARAGE !

* International Exposure  * 24/7 Marketing  * Flat Fee
J. D. Kurzmann, Owner    Phone: 410.937.0719

email: jkurzmann@yahoo.com  website: www.kurzmann autos.com

www.alprueittandsons@verizon.net

PRINTRON
Copy & Print

8906 Clement Ave • Parkville, MD 21234
410-668-7660

Email: ron@printroncopy.com

Restoration . Maintenance . Paint & Body

917 E. Tolna Road,
New Freedom PA 17349

www.TreasuredMotorcars.com

410-833-2329 . 717-227-6787
Enjoy your treasured motorcar the way it was meant to be
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The Red Berets

Another local High School marching band

A queen and her court
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A very exuberant parade watcher

All Asian classic dance group

All  female  dr i l l  team



Chesapeake Region Activities For 2023    
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Princess  Leia  of  Star  Wars . . .May the  force  be  with  you!
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Chesapeake Region Student Member, Elizabeth Bodvin--Miss Pennsylvania Teen 2023

Chesapeake Region parade coordinator, Nick Prevas, Jr. driving his 1960 Chevy Impala with son Nick III and children in backseat.

  Chesapeake Region members and guests par-
ticipating in the 2022 Baltimore Mayor's Christmas 
parade December 4, 2022 are:
Tom and Judy Dawson, 1965 Chevy Super Sport hardtop. 
Phil and Shelly Hack, with Barb and Dan Artley and Michael Tay-
lor, 1949 International-Harvester dump truck.
Henry Chaudron, Sr.,with Carol Sorrell, 1955 Pontiac Star 
Chief hardtop.
Paula Ruby, with granddaughter Elizabeth Bodvin; Rachelle and 
Chris Bodvin, 1972 Oldsmobile Cutlass 442 convertible.
Nick Prevas Jr, with son Nick Prevas, III and grandkids Eva and 
Kit, 1960 Chevrolet Impala convertible.
Jerry Ross, 1954 Kaiser Manhattan sedan.
Kenny and Sally Stevenson, with guests Stacey and Todd, 1947 
Ford convertible.
Ron Fleming with Lyndie Vantine, 1957 Chevrolet Bel Air convertible.
Ray and Doris Eller, 1966 Chevrolet Corvette Sting Ray coupe.
Chester Rease,1968 Buick Riviera hardtop.

  International dump truck attendants:  L-R: Ron Fleming, 
Mike Taylor, Shelly Hack, Phil Hack. They specialize in trans-
porting wood mulch and all  types of manure. Call BR549.

  The Editor wants to thank all  those people that took pic-
tures of the parade and submitted them for publication. 
Thanks to Phil & Shelly Hack, Rachelle Bodvin, Nick Prevas, 
Ken Stevenson, Tom Dawson. Sorry if  I  missed anyone!
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 Elected & Appointed Officers For 2023
Elected positions make up the Executive Board of the Club with full voting rights:

SUNSHINE REPORT:

SOCIAL MEDIA

  The Chesapeake Bulletin is published monthly and is the official 
newsletter of the Chesapeake Region AACA. Articles and comments are 
welcome and should be sent to the editor, Bill Wurzell at: 54desotosedan@
gmail.com, telephone: 410.750.0056 by the 15th of the month for inclu-
sion in the current month’s edition. All ads must be submitted to Marketing 
Manager, Paula Ruby at: paulaspackard@hotmail.com, telephone: 
410.239.3492. If you have not received your copy of the Bulletin, contact 
the editor or any club officer. Event photos courtesy of Harold and Barb 
Diehl, Paula Ruby, Philip Hack, and Bill Wurzell; proofreaders: Harold 
Diehl and Lynn Horn. Photos are subject to Copyright ©.
    Reprinting of articles and photos is permitted provided due credit is 
given to this publication, the author and photographer.

By: Margaret Werneth

  I sent get wells cards to John 
Young, Sally Stevenson and Bill 
George.  Sympathy card to Joe & 
Flora Sordillo on the passing of Joe's 
Mother.--Margaret	 

Like us on Facebook @ Chesapeake Region AACA

President: Thomas R. Dawson 
H-410.688.8358 tomdawson315@gmail.com
Vice-President: Nicholas J. Prevas, Jr. 
H-410-531-3745--highlandmd@yahoo.com
Secretary: Judy Dawson 
H-410.688.8358, C-410.812-2090 jdawson228@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Jack Treadwell 
H-410.925.7024, jetreadwell@comcast.net
Membership Chair: Vicky Wilmer, C-443.340.7703
wilmervicky@gmail.com
Director at Large: Thomas W. Young
C-443.744.6338, tbirdtoms60@verizon.net
Director at Large: Paula Lynn Ruby C-410.627.1642 
paulaspackard@hotmail.com
Activities Chairman: Philip Hack
H-410.292.3656, Phack126@gmail.com
Chief Judge: Henry R. Chaudron, Sr.
C-443.520.8541 chaudronglass@comcast.net
Technical Director: Gary Wilmer 
C-443.340.7690, wilmervicky@gmail.com
Publicity & Website Administrator: Harold ‘Buzz’ Diehl 
410.377.5265,  hdiehl60@hotmail.com
Sunshine/AACA Reporter:  Margaret Werneth
C-410.668.3749,  jfdesoto@aol.com

Historian & Program Director: Walter E. ‘Chip’ Miller, 
C-443.681.0236 walteremiller@msn.com       
Chesapeake Region Bulletin Editor: Bill Wurzell, 
C-410.245.7164, H-410.750.0056 54desotosedan@gmail.com
Social Director: Judy Dawson H-410.688.8358, C-410.812-2090, 
jdawson228@gmail.com 
Refreshments: Nancy Mattheu Zimmermann, Coordinator 
H-410.560.0237--twirlingmemere@comcast.net
Legislative Liaison: Michael Natale, C-410.583.9171
mmnatale40@verizon.net

  Las t  month  I  wro te  th is  tech  a r t i c le  about  pu t t ing  your  car  away fo r 
the  w in te r  months .  One o f  the  th ings  I  sugges ted  was  to  cover  your 
car,  even  in  the  garage.  Th is  month 's  tech  ta lk  re la tes  to  how I  wou ld 
choose the  p roper  cover  and  what  mater ia l  to  use .
  About  20  years  ago  I  was  g iven  a  '63  Chevro le t  Impa la  tha t  was 
we l l  used  and in  need o f  ser ious  he lp .  The  car  i s  s to red  in  my fa ther -
in - law 's ,  Dav id  Ke l ley 's ,  la rge  barn .  I  covered  i t  w i th  a  very  la rge 
p las t i c  ta rp  tha t  was  l y ing  a round.  ( I  know I  shou ldn ' t  use  p las t i c . ) 
Because he  has  combines  and t rac to rs  ou t  da i l y  and  the  doors  were 
open qu i te  o f ten .  B i rds  and  c r i t te rs  f requent ly  go t  in .  The  pa in t  wasn ' t 
per fec t ,  and  I  have  ye t  to  ge t  i t  on  the  road ,  so  the  ta rp  was  ok .  Re-
cen t ly  I  go t  i t  runn ing  and c leaned i t  up .  The  wh i te  pa in t  looked very 
p resentab le .  Time to  th ink  o f  a  be t te r  cover.
  A l l  my cars are in  garages,  and a l l  have var ious makes and mater ia l 
f i t ted car  covers on them. A lo t  o f  owners use b lankets  or  sheets to 
cover  the i r  cars .  They are ok but  do not  usual ly  cover  the ent i re  car  or 
you need 2 or  3  to  fu l ly  cover  the car.
  Get t ing back to  the '63,  I  began to  look for  what  covers were out 
there,  the i r  features,  and of  course,  the i r  cost .  Walmart  and some auto 
par ts  s tores se l l  gener ic  covers that  l is t  what  s ize car  or  t ruck i t  w i l l  f i t . 
However,  the s izes are approx imate -  medium, large,  x- large.  Newer 
vehic les that  are considered large are not  rea l ly  large.  My '63 is  b ig 
(Cadi l lacs even b igger)  so to  get  a  good f i t ,  measure the car 's  length 
and make sure the cover  you get  is  b ig  enough.  The new cover  should 
have length in  feet  and inches noted on the box.
  Now what  mater ia l  to  ge t .  I s  your  car  s to red  ins ide  o r  ou ts ide?  Is 
the  mater ia l  ra in  and  snow res is tan t?  Does  sun  sh ine  on  the  car?  Is 
i t  j us t  a  dus t  cover?
  Ca l i fo rn ia  Car  Cover  Co is  p robab ly  one  o f  the  bes t  compan ies  ou t 
there  se l l i ng  qua l i t y  covers .  Be l ieve  i t  o r  no t ,  they  l i s t  10  d i f fe ren t 
t ypes  o f  covers  tha t  o f fe r  the  bes t  p ro tec t ion  fo r  a l l  cond i t ions .  Super 
n ice  and  a  per fec t  f i t  fo r  any  s ty le  and  s ize  car,  they  a re ,  however,  no t 
cheap.  The bes t  ones  can  cos t  over  $300;  t rucks  c lose  to  $400.  I ' ve 
had  one o f  the  cheaper  ones  on  my '37  Ford  fo r  over  40  years ,  and  i t 
i s  s t i l l  i n  g rea t  cond i t ion .  Qua l i t y  does  come w i th  a  p r i ce .
  The  one I  jus t  go t  fo r  the  '63  Chevy  comes f rom a  company ca l led 
Budge.  They  se t  up  a t  Hershey  ad  Car l i s le ,  so  I  am fami l ia r  w i th  the i r 
p roduc t .  A n ice  f i t  fo r  my Chevy  and around $100  i t  su i ts  my needs 
( ins ide  s to rage on ly )  per fec t l y.  I f  you 've  have  a  n ice  car  and  want  to 
p ro tec t  i t s  f in ish ,  keep i t  covered  w i th  a  so f t ,  fo rm f i t t i ng  cover,  no t 
a  mo is tu re - t rapp ing  p las t i c  ta rp .

Tech talk  with : . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Gar y  Wilmer

MEMBERSHIP  MEETING
SATURDAY 1:30 pm
JANUARY 14, 2023 

DIVINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH
1220 Providence Road 

Towson, MD 21286

Dear  Fr iends :
  P lease  make sure  you  have  re tu rned your  membersh ip  renewal 
fo rm and dues  payment  to  Vicky  Wi lmer  by  Dec .  31 ,  2022 to 
remain  cur ren t  and  no t  m iss  any  o f  the  exc i t ing  events  we are 
p lann ing  fo r  2023.
  P lease make sure you have paid you Nat ional  AACA dues as 
wel l .
  I f  you  have  any  ques t ions ,  p lease  con tac t  me a t  443-340-7703 
or  w i lmerv icky@gmai l . com.
Thanks ,
Vicky Wi lmer Membership Chair
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  Rocco Ba ld ino 's  1953 
Desoto  F i redome was a t 
the  two-day  show in  Timo-
n ium Mary land .  The DeSo-
to  rece ived  an  Outs tand ing 
Veh ic le  award .Tough show 
w i th  some h igh  end cars . 
My daughter  Br ie l la  and 
I  a t tended and were  ab le  
to  share  our  s to ry  and  car 
w i th  many  who apprec ia te 
the  DeSoto ! - -Rocco

VCCA Member  S tewar t  Chand le r  Carves  Var ious 
Mode ls  Of  Chevro le t  Dashboards  From Wood!

This i s  Stew Chandler 's  1940 Chevy dashboard in wood

  Stew displayed these carvings at  the recent VCCA Christ-
mas banquet.  He also has carvings of  1955 and 1959 Chev-
rolet  models .  We will  pr int  them in the future editons of  The 
Chesapeke Bulletin.  Tom Dawson purchased the 1940 dash.

  Chesapeake  Reg ion Director,  Paula  Lynn Ruby,  cuddles 
with  her  new best  f r iend,  'Roscoe '  Chaudron.  Roscoe  i s 
Henr y  Chaudron's ,  Sr. ,  new puppy and he  i s  adorable .  Pau-
la  says  Roscoe  has  grown a  lot  s ince  Henr y  'adopted '  him. 
Roscoe  won' t  get  much larger. - -Rachel le  Bodv in photo

Paula  and 'Roscoe ' 

  This  panel  doesn ' t  need a  caption. . .
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INSURANCE     DRIVERS CLUB     CAR CULTURE     MARKETPLACE

+1-800-922-4050  |  Local agent  |  hagerty.com

Policies underwritten by Essentia Insurance Company. Membership by Hagerty Drivers Club (HDC), a non-insurance subsidiary of The Hagerty Group, LLC. Only the HDC Program Guide contains a 
complete description of benefits. Purchase of insurance not required for membership in HDC. All third party makes, models, and vehicle names are property of their respective owners. Their use is 
meant to reflect the authenticity of the vehicle and do not imply sponsorship nor endorsement of Hagerty nor any of these products or services. Hagerty is a registered trademark of the Hagerty Group 
LLC, ©2022 The Hagerty Group, LLC. All Rights Reserved.


